Meetings Attended by Cr. Peter R. Smith OAM

Since Council Meeting 8th May 2006

9th May
Met with National Bank representative seeking a better deal for Mid Murray Homes For the Aged Inc.

16th 
Lower Murray Working Group meeting at Victor Harbor.

LMWG are setting up portfolios for members they being: -

(1) Political (Federal, State & Local), 

(2) Media (both printed & radio), 

(3) Membership – With the intention of setting up displays and information booths at local shows etc,

(4) Encounter Bay Fishery,

(5) Water saving and water re-use both potable and non-potable, I have been given that portfolio.

16th

Section 30 public meeting in Adelaide.

This meeting was well attended by about 40 or so ratepayers and they presented their submissions very well many pointing out that Mid Murray Council’s minimum size on blocks was stifling their development on their own land and where they wanted to reside. One ratepayer from the Kia Marina area asked Council to delineate the areas set aside for reserves, as he knew of only one reserve on East Front Road the reserve the one next to the Younghusband boat ramp in front of the General Store.

17th

Special Board meeting of Mid Murray Homes for the Aged Board at Mannum.

18th
South Australian Strategic Plan meeting at Murray Bridge (it is still fundamentally flawed) followed by the Section 30 public meeting at Cambrai.

                                    Councillor Kluge was spot on with his comments, we should not of taken the rights of owners of property who had the rights to develop those properties prior to what I would call a monumental mistake.

22nd
I attended as an observer the Reserves Committee Meeting at Cambrai.

The need for proxy committee members became evident as it was only after a phone call to a member of the committee that a quorum was achieved.

23rd
I attended the SA Tourism workshop at Murray Bridge.

Attendances from non-tourism operators was disappointing as was the fact that once again the SA Government was not prepared to put extra funding into tourism. 

25th May
Special Board meeting of Mid Murray Homes for the Aged Board at Mannum.

With Cr’s Knipe and Smith-Rowe I attended the 1956 Flood Committee Meeting at Swan Reach.

29th
I attended the Council Development Assessment Panel Meeting at Cambrai as an observer.

30th May
Environmental Manager K. Goldstone and I viewed some sites in Randell Ward.


Met with a resident of Crawford Cresent and the MV Standard to discuss environmental vandalism on corner of Purnong Road and Long Gully Road. 

 2nd June
I attended M&MLGA meeting at Murray Bridge with Cr. Kluge and CEO Dean Gollan.


From LGA; 


Australia’s first intergovernmental agreement designed to improve relationships between all Governments has been signed.


An additional $307.5M for Roads to recovery announced in recent Federal Budget.


Minister for State/Local Government in the re-elected SA Government is Hon Jennifer Rankine MP.


It seems in the absence of agreement on a preferred model for categorising council allowances a new review may be undertaken but the Minister has indicated that she supports an increase in allowances and final details regarding changes to the quantum and regulations are currently being finalized.


A report titled ‘Developer Responsibilities/Contributions: Analysis and Framework’ Study for comment by Councils has been released.


Councils may now make submissions to the South Australian Strategic Plan Review though the LGA will be making a detailed submission on behalf of the Local Government sector.


The Development (Panels) Amendment Bill 2006 was introduced to the Legislative Council on 3rd May 2006 with no changes since its introduction in 2005 when it was split so the LGA’s position has not changed. The LGA is continuing to lobby key members of the Legislative Council and Councils are being asked to do the same. A letter sent by Cr. Smith-Rowe and myself to all MLC’s is at the end of this report.


Waste and stormwater are still high on the LGA Agenda.  

5th June
Mannum Big River Fishing Competition          

7th June
Council’s Budget Meeting at Cambrai.

8th June
I attended a Mallee Financial Information Service at Murray Bridge a verbal update will be available.

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

To all Hon Members of the Legislative Council

We are writing to you (including Minister Holloway) because of the position’s you hold within the South Australian Parliament as Members of the Upper House – the House of Review.

On the 3rd may 2006 the Development (Panels) assessment Bill 2006 was introduced to the Legislative Council a Bill dealing with Development Panels, delegations and various miscellaneous provisions.

The Bill does not differ in any material respect to the 2005 Bill before it was split and therefore the LGA position remains the same and my wife and I (also an Elected Member) totally support.

We take this opportunity to put the LGA position: -  

· Councils should decide whether they delegate a development decision or not (therefore retaining the ability to determine an application in certain circumstances).

· Councils should determine the number and nature of membership on their Development Panels (no ministerial involvement – leave the choice to Councils as to whether they appoint

independent members on their panel).

· Support the requirements for a register of interests; strengthening the conflict of interest provisions; and training for panel members.

We have no objection to community members on the Panel but all final decisions must remain with the Council and its Elected Members, as we are the voice of our constituents as it is us who must wear any discontent or any agreement and it is also those constituents who must wear the costs of any litigation.

We seek your support in us retaining our rights as Elected Members and not having our authority usurped.

